
 
 

 

18th December 2023 

 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

 

Provisional Plan to Return to Scalby:  

 

After the Easter holidays the plan will be to bring Year 7 back to the Scalby site. To support them with the transition 

back to the main school they will be based together in the new Portacabin village and will remain with the same 

members of staff currently working with them at the Scalby Campus. We are currently planning a comprehensive 

transition process to ensure all students are well supported with the move. We are also in the process of looking at 

the timetable that will be in place on our return, where possible the additional five periods will be dedicated to the 

creative curriculum areas.  

 

Additional Curriculum:  

 

As you will be aware there are a small number of subjects that are not currently part of the Year 7 curriculum. Our 

Curriculum Leaders are carefully planning the subject curriculums for when the Year 7’s return, to support with 

closing any potential gaps in learning. In the meantime, we have created an ‘Additional Curriculum Support’ space on 

Google Classrooms. Teachers have posted a range of learning resources and materials that students can optionally 

complete at home if they would like to start introducing themselves to Food Technology, Product Design, Drama, 

Music and Computing.  

 

Attached to this letter is the students email address and password which are the login details to access the learning 

space, below are some instructions of how to log on to Google Classrooms. There are also additional support videos 

on the school website which can be accessed using the following link: Scalby School - Guides to Accessing Google 

Classrooms & Microsoft Teams (coastandvale.academy).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.scalby.coastandvale.academy/home-learning/guides-to-accessing-google-classrooms-microsoft-teams/
https://www.scalby.coastandvale.academy/home-learning/guides-to-accessing-google-classrooms-microsoft-teams/


 
 

 

 

 

Extracurricular Opportunities:  

 

In the new half-term, the following extracurricular clubs will be available for Year 7 to attend, they all take place at 

the main Scalby site and run from 2:30- 3:30 (unless otherwise stated).  

 

Monday  Netball club  
Football club  
Performing Arts Tour- rehearsals 
for those who are attending the 
trip- 2.30 to 4.30pm  

Tuesday  Band practice  
Art club  
Girls cricket (from 23rd January)  
LBGTQ group (every other 
Tuesday) 
Spoken Word club-  
‘Drawing on elements of rap, hip-
hop, and theatre, this club will 
help you to uncover the power of 
the spoken word through 
performance’.  

Wednesday Girls rugby (will re-start after 
February half term)  
Dance club  

Thursday  Badminton club  
Table tennis club  

Friday Choir practice 

 

Thank you for your continued support. Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any further questions 

regarding the above.  

 

Yours Faithfully,  

 

Mrs Adderley  

Assistant Headteacher 

 

 



 
 

 

 

To access Google Classrooms:  

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


